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This term has been focussed on looking after ourselves in
PSHE, with students focussing on how to take care of their
mental well-being. This has been especially important for

the Year 11s whilst working towards their GCSEs. PSHE
lessons have taken place in our outdoor classroom

regularly this term, allowing students to enjoy the warmer
weather and forge new friendships. Students have

enjoyed creating their own breathing bracelets. Earlier in
the term, students spent time studying the effects of drugs
and alcohol and used independent research to produce

informative posters on a range of topics. 
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Hello from us all here at Ancora Castle Park. 
We have had a busy time since our last Newsletter. Our amazing Year 11 and post-16 learners have sat their

GCSE exams which is a fantastic achievement. Many have had offers from their chosen colleges, and others are
looking at alternative pathways, including apprenticeships. We wish them good luck with their future, and would

love to hear how they are getting on over the coming years (admin@ancora.cheshire.sch.uk)  
We have welcomed our largest cohort of post-16 learners to date this year. The course has been a great success
with the young people growing in confidence over the year. They have been involved in various activities such as
DofE and work experience, and have also been studying hard for functional skills and GCSEs. We say goodbye to

some of our cohort and welcome new year 12s for September.  
All of our learners have been taking part in a variety of activities over this academic year.  The young people

have been learning about caterpillars turning into butterflies while we wait for our very own caterpillars to sprout
wings, attended careers fairs, volunteered at Spirit of the Herd and been to the Ellesmere Port Boat Museum for

a water safety session. We have also had Gareth Cheeseman from ACET in to deliver RSE sessions with small
groups.  

I would like to personally thank all of the staff here at Castle Park who go that extra mile every day for every
young person.  

However, I could not sign off without saying good bye to our Headteacher Sian Thomas, who is retiring at the end
of this academic year. Sian has led our school from strength to strength over the last few decades, and we would

not be the service we are without her hard work and complete dedication to the young people. She will be
missed.  

A big thank you for all the parents and carers for the support we have had this year, and all the lovely end of
term gifts we have already received.  

Have a wonderful summer holiday and we look forward to welcoming the students back from Tuesday 2nd
December. 

Our year 11 students have completed their external exam
and finalised their portfolios ready for submission. There

has been some incredible work created over the
duration of the course, from 3D sculptures to textile wall
hangings and everything in between. We are immensely
proud of all the art students in gaining what will be some

excellent results! Well done everyone!
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We were lucky enough to have some of the shetlands -Ruppert and
Maddie- from Spirit of the Herd attend the Year 11 leavers whole

school celebration. 

s.t.e.ms.t.e.m
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Students have completed a project about the environment in which they identified a concept that they were
concerned about or positive actions that are used to help the environment. Another activity that students have

completed is learning how to make windmills. 

I am very excited to have joined such an amazing
team at Ancora House School Castle Park. I can't

wait to get to know all the young people and
families and do all I can to support you through your

learning journey. I have come from a post in a
mainstream secondary school where I have been for
the last 3 years. However before that, I worked for

the medical education service in Trafford so coming
to Ancora Castle Park feels like coming back to
where my heart lies in education and supporting

young people at a time when they need it most. It
really is an amazing school with an amazing team

who have made me feel so welcome already. Thank
you for having me everyone. 

Meet our new S.E.N.C.OMeet our new S.E.N.C.O

Kerry 

boat museumboat museum
The Y11 students enjoyed a trip to the National Waterway's Museum in Ellesmere Port. The
museum showcased a number of boats and engineering tools; students got to go inside a

barge and see how families would have lived and worked on the canals in early 20
century life. The highlight for most students was getting the opportunity to use an under
water camera to look for fish and plant life and everyone enjoyed a go trying to make

the next discovery! Thank you Sarah for hosting us again this summer. 
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On Wednesday 18th June, Ancora House School held it's annual
'Not Sport's Day' event for our current year 11 student's. The

weather was shining and the competitions were in full flow. There
were several stations: from launch the rubber chicken the furthest;
hula-hooping; team building games; grandfather's footsteps- to

hook a duck (timed for extra competition) and lastly, downtime for
the students to catch up with one another and relax. It was

wonderful to be able to enjoy some time in nature and away from
recent exam stress with GCSE's. The students (and staff) thoroughly

enjoyed the afternoon!
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Year 11 leavers enjoyed an arty
afternoon on Monday 16th June. We

welcomed Kate, our Art Therapist in to
explore a range of techniques to make

a Year 11 jigsaw leavers mural. The
young people started by testing their
coordination using bilateral drawing.
Then students used; collage, printing,
paint, chalk and more to create their
mural. Young people enjoyed getting

creative after a busy exam period and
the mural looks incredible. 
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A busy half term for some of our Year 11 and Post 16 students, taking part in
guidance interviews at the colleges they’ve applied for. Some of our

students have found the word `interview` quite daunting. Even though the
colleges call them an interview, in reality it is more of an informal meeting
with one of the subject tutors to talk through the course in more detail, find

out more about the student and check whether it is the right course for
them! It’s an important step in preparing for college.

Colleges are now offering some extra transition sessions for students that
they have confirmed a place for in September. This is to help with

familiarisation and reduce anxieties around next steps. Our top tip is to
keep a close eye on emails from college to make sure you know the

important dates coming up prior to September. Official enrollment day at
college is usually on the same day as GCSE results day in August. This is
when your child will officially confirm their place at the college and be

added to the college roll!
 

Websites with ideas for Summer Acticvities:
https://www.livewell.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk/Categories/3415

https://youthfed.org.uk/our-programmes/

Cut out and see how many you can do!
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What a way to end the year, with
an expedition along the meadows
and Dukes Dive the following day.
The weather was kind to us - if a
little warm at times, resulting in a
well needed paddle in the Dee.

Our students learned to cook
outdoors on Trangias, read maps,

and pack bags appropriate to the
expedition - lots of water and

suntan lotion for this one! The goal
was to collect rubbish along the

way and the impact on the
Greenway in prticulr was huge,

with lots of comments from
appreciative people impressed
with the difference out young

people made to the environment
along the way.

As well as celebrating all the
section certificates achieved by

our students, we are very proud to
say that 3 of our young people

have been awarded the full
Bronze Award, a globally

recognised award.
What a fantastic achievement

Team Ancora!
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walk until you
see a

playground or
park

go get a fun
drink with family

or friends

bake some
summery fairy

cakes 

try 3 new foods
or hobbies 

listen to your
favourite music

outside 

have  a picnic
somewhere you

don’t usually go

go charity
shopping  or

donate
something

fill a whole page
full of doodles

Have a movie/tv
show marathon

make and go on
a scavenger

hunt 

Students enjoyed hatching and
releasing Painted Lady

butterflies this term. 

Young Peoples Service is planning to deliver a Future Focus
Summer Scheme. The programme is aimed at young people

age 16-19 who are currently not in employment, education or
training or leaving Year 11 this summer and have not yet

secured a post 16 placement for September. They will be
delivering sessions one afternoon per week in the following
locations: Blacon - contact Lindsey Charnock, Chester -

contact Sally Kemp, Ellesmere Port - contact Nicola
Holyoak, and Winsford - contact Karen Entwistle. 

youngpeoplesservice@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk 
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